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IN MEMORIAM: DONA M. (EVANS) JAQUET (LM39) 

It has just come to our notice that a long-time member of the Biology Unit has passed away. Dona Jaquet was 

a Life Member of the Unit. She joined the Biology Study Unit in 1970, and served as the Unit Secretary between 

1975 and 1978. Dona was an avid philatelist who began as a young girl and who collected a wide variety of 

biological topics including reptiles, birds, insects, mammals, and marine life. She had a special interest in 

botany. She contributed articles for Biophilately on State Trees and State Flowers. She was a member of the 

Caterpillar Stamp Club in Washington, Illinois, for which she also served as Secretary. 

Dona was born on September 5, 1926, in Peoria, Illinois. She married Wallace R. Jaquet in 1946 and they had 

a son and a daughter. She died on April 3, 1012 in Peoria. Her husband survived her, but he also passed away 

earlier this year. Also surviving are her two children, five grandchildren, and 11 great-grandchildren. 

 
IN MEMORIAM: JOSHUA MARION MORSE III (LM52) 

During the update of our membership roster for this edition, we discovered the passing of another Life Member 

of the Biology Unit. Professor Joshua Morse III joined the Unit in 1978. He collected birds on stamps. 

Professor Morse was born on March 7, 1923, in Poplarville, Mississippi. His college education at the University 

of Mississippi was interrupted by service as a U.S. Army officer during WWII. After the war, he received a law 

degree and subsequently joined the faculty at Ole Miss. He became Dean of the law school in 1964. As dean, 

he admitted the school’s first black students. In 1969, he was appointed as the Dean of Florida State University 

College of Law where he served until 1980. Josh was active in law reform and served as U.S. delegate to the 

World Peace Through Law Conference as well as other international legal organizations. In 1973, he received 

a commission in the U.S. Navy Judge Advocate General Corps and ultimately retired with the rank of Captain. 

He was the author of many articles on international and maritime law. 

Josh died on September 14, 2012. He is survived by his wife of 66 years, Nell Hartzog Morse, a son, two 

daughters, and six grandchildren. 

 
IN MEMORIAM: HAROLD E. WALKER (LM38) 

After the posting of the last edition of Biophilately, we received notice from his wife, Diana, of the passing of 

Harold E. Walker from Earley, Berkshire, England. He joined the Unit in 1969. 

We have no further details. 


